
            Colfax, Louisiana     
                        August 11, 2016






     The Grant Parish Port Commission met on the above date in the Police Jury meeting room for the transaction of business.
       
     The following members were present: Mr. Cephas Bowie, Jr., Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone and Mr. Nick Slayter 

     The following member was absent:  Mr. Barry Hines, Mr. Britton Carroll

     In the absence of the President, Vice-President Mr. Cephas Bowie called the meeting to order. 

     Motion by Mr. Nick Slayter, seconded by Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone and carried to approve the minutes of the July 14, 2016 meeting.

     Mr. Cephas Bowie stated that Mr. Terry Murphy, Executive Director of the Madison Parish Port Commission was out of town and not able to attend the meeting. 

     The committee review Police Jury Resolution 32-2015 which authorizes Mr. Darrell Glascock to enter into talks with the State on land near the Thompson Bridge.  Mr. Cephas Bowie suggested the committee get with Mr. Glascock and Representative Terry Brown regarding the Resolution.

     The possibility of having a video prepared of Grant Parish to promote tourism and show what the Parish has to offer in different areas including camping, hunting, fishing, historical site tours and other types of interests was discussed.

     There was a discussion on researching the availability of grant funds.
      
     Motion by Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone, seconded by Nick Slayter and carried to adjourn.








